G m ai I Krysti Ficker <krysti@cityofgearhart.com>

Fwd: Postal zip code

Brent Warren <councilorwarren@cityofgearhart.com> Wed, Nov 3, 2021 at 1:51 PM
To: Chad Sweet <chadsweet@cityofgearhart.com>, Dan Jesse <councilorjesse@cityofgearhart.com>, Kerry Smith
<councilorsmith@cityofgearhart.com>, Krysti Ficker <krysti@cityofgearhart.com>, Paulina Cockrum
<mayorcockrum@cityofgearhart.com>, Reita Fackerell <councilorfackerell@cityofgearhart.com>

-=sneeeeee Forwarded message =--------

From: Chris Thode <chawkzfan@gmail.com>
Date: Wed, Nov 3, 2021 at 1:42 PM

Subject: Postal zip code

To: <councilorwarren@cityofgearhart.com>

Hello,
As my day picked up, | am at lunch but here is something in writing.
To whom it may concern:

My name is Chris Thode, | currently work for FedEx Express prior to that | worked with the United States postal service in Seaside
and the Gearhart area. When | saw that the city was wanting to get a zip code | had been given Information to reach and speak
with Brent Warren. There are times when addresses can get mixed up when you have Gearhart and Seaside, the one biggest
factor is numbered and lettered addresses as Seaside uses avenues and Gearhart uses Streets. Most of the drivers that | know can
differentiate and know where to deliver but there are times that the address is not right or the driver is new on the job.

Also with more companies shipping prescriptions we could avoid delays instead of people waiting for those they can get them
quicker if we have the right zip code or address. It just makes common sense. Again this my opinion as a driver in the area. Sorry
| was doing this on my lunch break as | have a very busy day.

Chris Thode



G m aii Krysti Ficker <krysti@cityofgearhart.com>

Gearhart Zip Code

Eric Anderson <deande99@gmail.com> Wed, Nov 3, 2021 at 9:30 AM

To: chadsweet@cityofgearhart.com, krysti@cityofgearhart.com, councilorwarren@cityofgearhart.com

Hi all...

| have been a full-time Gearhart resident for a couple of years now and | live on 3rd street. | understand that there is an interest in
acquiring an independent zip code for our fine city and | thought that my input might be useful.

| often use my home address for sending and receiving items needed for my work and personal needs. Due to our shared zip code
with Seaside, my deliveries are often compromised. | have had items shown as delivered but never received, my counterparts at
Seaside 3rd Avenue are often the first and/or only stop for such items, and | met personally with the UPS warehouse manager in
Warrenton to help educate their drivers. The list of issues continues to go on and on.... If it were not for the awesome assistance
from our postal clerk, Karen, | would surmise that many of my efforts would never be fruitful.

Thank you for your current and future efforts to correct this issue.

Eric Anderson
484 3rd street



